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Windsor, North Carolina 
November 30, 2022 

COMMISSIONERS EMERGENCY MEETING 
 

The Bertie County Board of Commissioners met for an Emergency Meeting today at 06:00 PM 
inside the Commissioners Room, 106 Dundee Street, Windsor, NC. Because of the COVID-19 
pandemic, this meeting was hosted partially in person, and partially via Zoom (conference call). 
The following members were present or absent: 

 

Present:    Ronald “Ron” Wesson, District I   
      Tammy A. Lee District III  
      Ronald “Ron” Roberson, District V 

John Trent, District IV 
   

Absent:   Greg Atkins, District II 
 
 

Staff Present:   County Manager Juan Vaughan, II 
    Assistant County Manager David Scarborough 

      Assistant County Attorney Jonathan Huddleston 
        

Staff Present (Zoom):  Clerk to the Board LaShonda Cartwright 
     
      

CALL TO ORDER 

Chairman Trent called the meeting to order. 

 

INVOCATION & PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Commissioner Lee gave the Invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

APPOINT SHERIFF TO FILL UNEXPIRED TERM OF RETIRING SHERIFF 

Commissioner Wesson made the MOTION to appoint Sheriff-Elect Tyrone Ruffin Sheriff of 
Bertie County to fill the unexpired term of the retiring Sheriff effective 12:00 AM on December 
1, 2022. The MOTION was SECONDED by Commissioner Roberson. The MOTION 
PASSED with a unanimous decision.  
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APPROVE BOND FOR SHERIFF FILLING 
 UNEXPIRED TERM OF RETIRING SHERIFF 

 
Commissioner Wesson made the MOTION to APPROVE the bond in the amount of $25,000 
for Tyrone Ruffin for the duration of the retiring Sheriff’s unexpired term. The MOTION was 
SECONDED by Commissioner Roberson. The MOTION PASSED with a unanimous decision. 

 
 

ADJOURN 
 

Commissioner Lee made the MOTION to ADJOURN the meeting. The MOTION was 
SECONDED by Commissioner Wesson. The MOTION PASSED with a unanimous decision.  
 
The meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
 

     ___________________________________ 
John Trent, Chair 

 
 
 

ATTEST: 
 
______________________________________ 
LaShonda Cartwright, Clerk to the Board 
 


